
 
             
 
 
 
 
 

April 2024 Board Report 
 

Communications/Twitter 
The athletic department Twitter account (@OregonHawks) has 1,304 followers as of April 9. We 
continue to use Facebook frequently as well as the school’s athletic website to communicate the 
numerous spring cancellations and postponements. 
 
Random Drug testing 
As of last week, 259 high school and jr. high students have been randomly tested so far this school 
year. The process uses a saliva test most weeks and the urine test approximately once per month. 
There have been no positive tests so far. 
 
All-School Signing Day Event 
We will again hold a recognition event for any OHS senior going on to play college athletics next 
year. This event will be in the OHS Gym on Wednesday, May 8 at 1:30 PM. 
 
Athletic Hall of Fame 
Nominations have started to come in for our inaugural class of the OCUSD Athletic Hall of Fame. 
This group will be recognized on Friday, September 13 at our home football game and at a dinner 
the following evening.  
 
Summer Youth Activities 
A flyer was recently posted online for families showing youth athletic opportunities available this 
summer through OHS staff. The flyer can also be picked up at OES or in the BHC Athletic Office. 
 
Upcoming April events hosted by OHS 
Landers-Loomis Girls Track Invitational – Friday, April 19. Twelve schools registered so far. 
 
Hall of Fame Hawk Classic Boys Track Invitational – Friday, April 26. Eighteen schools registered 
so far. Additionally, this meet has been renamed in honor of the four Oregon track coaches who 
have been inducted into the ITCCA Hall of Fame – Art Carlson, Doug Engle, Joe Mortimer, and 
most recently, Jim Spratt 
 
Jr. High Carnival Relays – Mon. April 29 – Five schools 
 
Spring Sports Update 
 
The absolutely horrible weather wreaked havoc on activities during the week of April 1-5. 
Hopefully, it will improve in the near future. 
 
Boys Track – The OHS varsity boys finished in 7th place of 12 teams at our annual Oregon 
Gebhardt-Worley Invitational on April 6 
 
Girls Track – The OHS varsity girls took 5th of 11 teams at the Gebhardt-Worley Invitational on 
April 6 



 
 
Girls Soccer – As of April 9, the OHS varsity team has an undefeated record of 6-0 and has 
outscored their opponents by a combined margin of 36-3.    
 
Baseball – As of April 9, the OHS varsity baseball team currently has an overall record of 3-6 and 
0-2 in Big Northern play.  
 
Softball – As of April 9, the varsity softball team has a record of 5-5 overall, 1-1 in Big Northern 
games.  
 
Jr. High Track – The Jr. High boys & girls squads began practice right before spring break. They 
had their first meet on April 3 cancelled due to weather but were able to host a home meet on 
Monday, April 8.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mike Lawton 


